
 
 

 

 

 
Committee: WIN (Women in NAACP) 
Date/Time of Meeting: February 4th, 2025 
Chair: Constance Harrell 
Members and Visitors Present: Brenda Binns, Lena Kennedy, Constance Harrell 
Opening: The WIN Committee discussed were the Valentine’s Day fundraiser, the upcoming 
WIN Chat & Chew, reminder of the committee and monthly meetings for the Drew County 
6042 branch, and the committee’s financial contribution to the branch. 

 
The committee decided to continue with the Valentine’s Fundraiser after the flyer and 

tickets were created. The fundraiser will be February 4th, 2025, through February 12th, 2025. 
Tickets are one for $5 or three for $10. Each committee member will be selling tickets. The 
winner will be chosen on February 13th, 2025. The winner will receive their flowers and 
strawberry arrangement on February 14th, 2025. 

 
The WIN: Chat and Chew will be held on March 4th, 2025 at the Monticello Library 

in Monticello, AR from 12pm to 1pm. Members and the public are welcome to attend to learn 
about the mission of WIN and the branch. Members who are interested in joining should 
attend. This will also be an opportunity for non-members to join the branch as well. The 
committee will be asking for a $5 donation. Refreshments will be served. Brenda Binns will 
be overseeing the refreshments. Constance Harrell and Lena Kennedy will work on the 
program for the WIN Chat and Chew. A flyer will be created and shared.  
 
 The committee was reminder to complete the membership survey. They also were 
reminded about the local NAACP chapter meetings. The financial contribution to the chapter 
will be tabled until the third quarter of the year. Committee members would like to calculate 
the funds from upcoming fundraisers and then allocate funds for the branch and future WIN 
events. The committee will meet again on February 18th, 2025 to discuss the upcoming Chat 
& Chew.  
 
Submitted by: WIN Committee Chair, Constance Harrell 


